
Hawaiian Acres Community Center Restoration 
Week ending June 23, 2023 
 
  

Aloha, 
 
As some of you have noticed and posted on social media, the restoration projects are 
moving along as the Volunteer Fire Department building roof has been replaced and a 
new catchment installed. The building and donation shed near the playground were also 
patched and painted. The old shed near the Fire Department building was demolished 
due to its condition. 
 
A big mahalo goes out to our District 5 council member Matthew Kaneali’i-Kleinfelder for 
sponsoring Resolution 183-23 and to the Hawaiʻi County Council for passing the 
resolution. The resolution provided grant funding for the roof and catchment.  Hawaiian 
Acres Community Association provided some in-kind funds for these projects and 
funded the painting of the building. 

 
This project was mentioned in the 
May 22nd update posting. We were 
unsure when the installation would 
be scheduled since once approved 

by the Hawaiʻi  County Council, the grant required the funding to go through the 
county’s grant agreement process, and the construction company that would do the 
work had a full schedule. Once we received the funds, we expected a wait to begin the 
work. However, the construction company notified us early in the week of June 19th that 
they could fit us into their schedule and they could complete the jobs in a few days.  The 
work started on Wednesday, June 21st, and 
was completed Friday, June 23rd. 
 
The next project will be the construction of 
the new community center building. We are 
waiting for the initial drawings from the 
architect.  Once the plans are received, we 
will publish them for the community to view 
and provide comments. 
 
We appreciate your support during this time of rebuilding.  We look forward to 
completing all the projects and the opportunity for the community to enjoy the new 
facilities. 
 
Keep checking this space and the official Hawaiian Acres Facebook page for an 
announcement about the Farmers Market restart. 
 
Mahalo, 
Hawaiian Acres Community Association Board 
 


